Minutes of Bondi Junction Precinct Meeting held at Waverley Library on 18 August 10, 2010 
  
Chaired by Peter Lynch with Don Slattery taking the minutes. 
  
The meeting was opened at 6.30 pm by the Chairman and apologies were accepted from the Mayor Sally Betts, Peter Brennan & Mary Shiner (Waverley Council), Gayle Walker and Joe Ryan. All current correspondence & notifications are available at the rear of the room. 
  
The Chairman asked the floor if there were any questions arising from the last meeting. This prompted Frank Cahill to state that the minutes should not contain the address of any participant at a precinct meeting as was done in the May minutes. It was agreed that the May minutes be adjusted accordingly. Also the Chair requested that the May minutes reflect that it was pointed out, at that meeting, that correspondence & notifications were available at the rear of the meeting. 
  
Address by Bronwyn Kelly, Director of Corporate and Technical Services, Waverley Council: 
Bronwyn dealt at length with the funding options available to Council pointing out particularly that the income from parking far exceeds that from rates. The Director gave a detailed description of the services provided by these funds and predicted that all forms of income available to Council will have to increase if these services are to be maintained. 
  
Presentation by George Bramis, Divisional Manager Strategic Planning, Waverley Council: 
The Manager gave a detailed description of at what stage the Bondi Junction LEP is at the moment. The LEP was gazetted by the NSW Government recently, and some sections are contrary to the wishes of the Precinct and Waverley Council. Of particular worry to the Precinct is the extension of height limits and the lack of a traffic plan. The LEP had been the main agenda item at Precinct meetings three times in the last two years. Mr Bramis answered questions from the floor. 
Chairman reminded the meeting that all motions and arguments must be conducted through the Chair. 
  
Early Learning & Care Centre (ELCC) 
  
Following a detailed discussion on the background and the process for the ELCC, Frank Cahill submitted the following motion. 
  
‘In failing to follow its own Precinct Policy in relation to 25 Ebley St, particularly in failing to bring the project before the Precinct during the project formation stage, Council has failed residents by not involving them in the decision making process ; by not creating a two way flow of communication; by failing to canvas residents’ views about an important project affecting them; by failing to create good working relationships between residents and Council and by creating unnecessary anxiety among residents most affected by the development. Accordingly I MOVE that the Precinct CENSURE Council for failing to bring this matter before the Bondi Junction Precinct in the project formation stage and for its failure to comply with important aspects of its Precinct Policy’. 
Motion seconded and carried. 
  
Ben Dodwell submitted the following motion- 

‘That the Precinct Committee critically asses its role and effectiveness in the stakeholder engagement and impact assessment of the recent application by Waverley Council for the ELCC and make recommendations as to how the Committee could better engage with Council and make meaningful and productive submissions for advocate for and lobby for planning and development outcomes in the interests of the Precinct’s key objectives.’ 
The motion was seconded by Frank Cahill and carried 
  
General Business: 
  
The Chair was asked as to whether a formal meeting of the Precinct Committee had been held to allocate committee positions. 
The Chair answered, that it was Committee practice to conduct electronic meetings by email contact, as all members were full-time workers. Email contact on differing matters was every 2-3 weeks, and it had worked satisfactorily. 
Mr Cahill asked if Precinct Policy had been followed in the election of the Executive at the 19 May 2010 Meeting, namely, whether those absent who were standing for election had been nominated and had accepted the nomination in writing. He also asked whether an Executive meeting had been held between 19 May and 18 August 2010 to elect the office bearers – the Chairman confirmed that such a meeting had not occurred.


Enid Hokin submitted the following ‘ That before the next meeting there be a meeting of the Committee to allocate responsibilities and that this be reported at the commencement of the next meeting’. The Committee undertook to carry this out. 

Meeting closed at 8:55 as the Library was closing. 

Next meeting on November 24, 2010 
